
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Pastor and Brethren,        July 2025 

 

Warm greetings from Togo to you all in our Lord Jesus’ name! To start with, I would like you to thank 

the Lord with my family and me, for “The LORD hath done great things for us; whereof we are glad.” 

Firstly, our three boys were all successful at school during this school year. Secondly, the Lord made 

it possible for us to start the children club at Kpala, the place where we believe He is leading us to 

start a new church. The first meeting on May 25, 2025, we counted 43 children. They were taught 

Bible verses and songs and had cookies and juice at the end. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In the afternoon of June 1 after our children’s class, our car could not start because it was broken. 

The coming of the electrician late at night to repair the car made it possible for us to come back 

home at 10: 15 pm. We are thankful to the Lord who brought us home safely. Please, be in prayer 

with us for our car as we take this bumpy road every week to share the Gospel with nonbelievers in 

this area.  

 

In May we started discipleship with four persons who made professions of faith. In the course of 

May-June, we distributed 30 gospel tracts, presented the gospel to 9 unbelievers and there were 2 

professions of faith.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I plan to be in the USA from August through October 2025 for deputation. Last year when I was 

there, the Lord made it possible for me to visit twelve churches. Seven among them took our family 

on for support. This year, the visa restrictions and travel bans affect Togo. Please, pray that this may 

not restrict my three-month-duration I am planning to spend in the States. 

 

 

 
Children 1st meeting at Kpala on May 25, 2025 

During our door-to-door soul wining, we met Rosaline, a 

lady living at Kpala, who used to go to church. She said: 

“Please, come and start the church near me so that I can 

go to church. I feel something missing inside me when I 

don’t go to church”. Our earnest prayer here is to be able 

to purchase the land for the church that costs $45,000 (2 

plots) in this area. Would you mind joining us in prayer for 

land purchasing at Kpala?  
 

 Rosaline and her child, pleading us to come 
and start the church at Kpala 

 

Mawugno teaching at the children meeting at Kpala, on June 1, 2025  
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Thank you all for the opportunity you give us to serve the Lord with you in Togo. 

 

May God bless you abundantly!   
 

The Guegue family  

 

 
    


